
Hextable Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Hextable Parish Council held on 13th January 2020, commencing at 7.30pm at The Parish Office, College Road, Hextable.


PRESENT

In the Chair

Councillor D Kitchener
Councillors
W Stoneham, E Kattenhorn, C Hudson, L Gaskin, L Young, C Proudlove, A Proudlove & P Malone 
In Attendance

5 Members of the public signed in 
Parish Clerk

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

None
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None
MINUTES

Resolved 
that the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 25 November 2019 be 
20/0909
received, agreed and signed 


Proposed by Cllr Kitchener. Seconded by Cllr Young.

Unanimous
Resolved 
that the Minutes of the Audit & Finance Committee meeting held on 25 November 2019 
20/0910
be received, agreed and signed 

Proposed by Cllr Kitchener. Seconded by Cllr Malone.

Unanimous
ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE CHAIR

Welcome to the first council meeting of 2020 and I hope everyone has had a good Christmas break.  The council is looking forward to another good year.  The Open Spaces committee have already met this month and they have agreed a number of things that we will be working on in the coming year, and in particular works in readiness to host the Motor Show and Family Fun Day in Hextable Park on 18th July.

On 7th December, I attended the Carol’s on the Green arranged by Hextable Hub.  It was good to see in the order of 50-60 people who came along to support this.  Thank you to Johnny Douglas for leading us all in song, and for providing added jokes that just about met the Christmas Cracker standard!  

I attended the Christmas Fair held at Emerson’s Park retirement home on 14th December and it was great to see so many visitors during the afternoon.  I do hope this can become an annual event for both residents and the village as a whole to enjoy.

On Friday 10th January, members of the council met with the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee to review the drafted plan, with the view to re-commencing the development of this.  The development of the plan was suspended on the advice of Sevenoaks District Council whilst they concentrated their efforts on the development of the Local Plan for the entire district.  It is hoped that we will get the go ahead from SDC to continue the work on the plan, and thus seek assistance from other people as and when required.   
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I would like to thank all those who gave up their time to meet on Friday 10th.     

We are finalising arrangements to hold the ceremony to unveil the first Blue Plaque in the village and to dedicate the new open space opposite the village green as ‘Hextable Memorial Garden’ on Saturday 14th March.  I am pleased that the Parish Council is working with Hextable Heritage Society and St Peter’s Church for this event.  It is planned that the event will commence with teas and coffees at St Peter’s church with the unveiling of the plaque to commence from 11:00.  

The office will be closed for a week in February (W/C 17th February) 

Update from Kent County Councillor – none give as Cllr Horwood was unable to attend.

Update from Sevenoaks District Councillors. 
Cllr Kitchener - Local Plan - By far the biggest issue for the District Council remains to be the Local Plan.  During the inspection process last year the district council was challenged by the inspector with regard to a belief that the council had not done enough in its ‘duty to cooperate’ This is whereby the council has to prove that it has cooperated with adjoining authorities on the use of land for development to meet the quota.  

The plan that has been submitted represents a 300% increase in housing delivery from the existing Core Strategy, meeting 88% of housing need, in an area that is 93% Green Belt

The council has sent a further letter to the inspector stating that it is firmly of the opinion that they have gone over and above the duty as prescribed and therefore will not be withdrawing the plan.  The letter goes on to seek specific details of the perceived failings so it can understand exactly what is needed to be addressed.  SDC disagree with the planning judgements made on the plan and until such time as the inspector can provide details of the perceived omissions, the council is not proposing to voluntarily withdraw the plan from examination.  

Leadership Award - Sevenoaks District Council CEO, Dr. Pav Ramewal, has won ‘Leader of the Year’ at the annual Investors in People Awards.  The Awards celebrate best practice amongst Investors in People accredited businesses. The winners were announced at a ceremony in London hosted by TV comedian Russell Kane on Tuesday 19 November 2019.

As well as Dr. Ramewal taking home the top prize, Sevenoaks District Council was also runner up in the Platinum Employer of the Year category for 2019. 

Earlier this year, Sevenoaks District Council was the first public sector employer to achieve the prestigious Investors in People Platinum status for the second time. The Platinum status lasts until 2022 and means the Council is part of an elite group of organisations that have been singled out as the very highest quality employers.
Cllr Hudson – I would like to thank the Clerk for stepping in and getting action taken on 2 very large potholes on Main Road -these could have caused severe harm to cyclists and motorcyclists.

The appeal for the large development at the former College Road Nurseries will be a hearing on 18th February, I will be contacting the planning officers to ask if they require myself or Cllr Kitchener to present evidence at the hearing.

The planning application for 1 Squires Field has now gone to appeal.
I have been getting to know other councillors in the northern parishes so that we in the smaller parishes have a common voice in the chamber.
I visited the large site at Fort Halstead where the MOD are withdrawing as there is a possibility for 750 new homes there. 

White Oak Leisure Centre proposals will be heard at development control on 13th February, some residents will be presenting some alternative plans to this meeting. Most parishes in the surrounding area have objected to their plans.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Paul Wiggins, Home Hill, asked if the service on 14th March will be on the triangle of land at the bottom of Broomhill Bank School. Cllr Kitchener advised it is on that land.
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MEMBER QUESTION TIME

None
REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES 

Audit & Finance Committee – The last audit committee met on 25th November to review and award Grant Applications received.  We were pleased to be able to award a total of £1200 to 8 local groups – which included all the voluntary donations collected at the fireworks display 2 ½ weeks earlier. 

The date of the next Audit Committee is yet to be determined.
Open Spaces Committee – Report as per minutes of last meeting held on 9th January 2020
Facilities Committee – Table and chair store in the Village Hall have been built and we hope that hirers will now use them. New cooker and fridge have been installed in the kitchen in the Village Hall.
Personnel Committee – Next meeting is on 6th February 2020.
Communications Committee – The next meeting is at the end of February. Any articles for the newsletter should be sent to the Clerk or Cllr Young as soon as possible.
Members to approve purchase of banner to advertise community litterpicks
Resolved 
that the banner be purchased, words as agreed 
20/0911
Proposed by Cllr Kitchener. Seconded by Cllr Kattenhorn.

Unanimous
Members to discuss the purchase of a plaque for the new Open Space Memorial Garden
Resolved 
that Clerk place the order for the plaque with the agreements below
20/0912
as soon as possible
I. An engraved hexagonal stone (as per the quotation received) is purchased, bearing the following:

‘Hextable Memorial Garden 

14th March 2020

HPC Logo’

II. The Clerk agrees a location for the stone and makes the necessary arrangements for access to the site to enable the groundsmen to install it in a suitable place

III. The sum of £600 approved for the purchase and installation from the Open Spaces 2019/20 budget allocation 

     

Proposed by Cllr Kitchener. Seconded by Cllr Stoneham.

Unanimous
Members to discuss KALC Community Awards Scheme
Resolved 
that a local resident be nominated for the community award
20/0913
Proposed by Cllr Hudson. Seconded by Cllr Kitchener.

Unanimous
Correspondence - noted
· Letter received from We Are Beams thanking the Parish Council for the donation sent to them out of the Fireworks collection.

· Letter received from AFC Unity thanking the Parish Council for the donation sent to them out of the Fireworks collection
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Planning Applications

SE/19/03223/HOUSE. 14 Malyons Road. Erection of detached garage with storage area

No Objection

SE/19/03304/HOUSE. 32 Victoria Hill Road. Single storey rear extension with roof terrace & balustrading, entrance porch and general alterations




   No Objection
      Noted:

SE/19/02500/HOUSE. 1 Squires Field. Erection of single storey side extension with barn hip and small gabled roof to accommodate a garage; replacement of existing part-pitched and flat roof over existing side extension with barn hip and gabled roof to match the proposed. 


         Refused
SE/19/02662/HOUSE. 40 Victoria Hill Road. Demolition of existing conservatory. Proposed erection of porch, loft conversion with rear dormer and installation of roof lights, rear single storey extension andinternal alterations







         Granted
SE/19/02298/FUL. Rowhill Farm, Top Dartford Road. Demolition of a storage barn and conversion of existing agricultural barn (with B1 use) into 4 self-contained 3 bedroom residential units, together with ancillary parking, amenity space and bin storage facilities



        Granted
SE/19/02996/FUL. St Peters Church, College Road. Proposed single storey front extension including a ramp and alteration to fenestration






         Granted
SE/19/02587/HOUSE. 13 College Road. Rear ground floor extension with roof lantern with double storey side, part double storey rear extension and alterations to fenestration

          Granted
Progress and Information – All Noted

1 Freedom of Information Act decision notice, 22nd November 2019 received on 25th November 2019.
Schedule of Accounts for payment –
 It be noted that:

a. The schedule of accounts paid is £27,613.16 
b. The available balance at the Santander Bank as at 13 January 2020 is £42,000.98
c. The balance at the Nat West as at 1 January 2020 is £149,498.06
The meeting closed at 8.10pm
Chairman                                              
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